
| Be Ready | Be Respectful | Be Safe | 
WEBSITE: www.stsrcp.school     
TWITTER: @stsrcp
TEL: 0161 370 2071

#teamststephens

St Stephen’s RCP Weekly Newsletter
‘Every child, every chance, every day!’

A Message from MR LAVIN…
This term seems to be flying by! I hope you have had a lovely week! It has been 
another busy one in school, full of learning! 

Year 5LW - Thank you to Year 5LW for a wonderful class assembly this 
week. It is so lovely to see children showcasing their amazing work. Next 
up is Miss Seville’s class on Wednesday 9:05 am in the school hall. Please 
do join us if you can. 

Harvest Collection - Thank you so much for your generosity so far for our 
Harvest collection. Our display is coming together in the school hall. Next 
week we will collect toiletries so if you can donate, please send them in 
with your child. All donations will be taken to Cornerstones to help the 
homeless.

Online Safety - It is really important that you are monitoring your child’s 
use of social media, and in particular Whatsapp. We are dealing with 
many upset children in relation to online activity; we will of course do 
everything to support and educate children, but these incidents are 
taking up a lot of teaching time so please do monitor at home too. 

Parking - This week, we have seen examples of incredibly dangerous and 
inconsiderate parking. As you are aware, I have been dealing with this 
matter for a considerable period of time. The children’s safety is 
paramount. If you park either illegally or in an inconsiderate manner, you 
are placing the children and families in our school in danger. I will take 
every option open to me to ensure our children are kept safe.

Phonics Workshop - On Tuesday 8th October, shortly after pick up, we 
will be having a phonics workshop for our Reception parents. This will be a 
great opportunity for you to hear about our phonics scheme and how you 
can support your child further. Please do make every effort to attend if you 
can. All the information will be emailed out to you if you are unable. 

Parent’s Evening - On Thursday 24th October we will be holding our 
Autumn Term Parent’s Evening. This meeting will provide you with the 
necessary information on how your child is doing in school so far, and 
important targets for the coming school year. Please do make every effort 
to attend. You will receive a booking form in the days to come. I will 
confirm the locations of the meetings next week.

A reminder that it is Hello Yellow Day on Thursday 10th October - 
children can come in own clothes - something yellow! £1.00 charity 
donation.
Enjoy your weekend,
Mr Lavin, Headteacher 
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Dates for your calendar - Autumn 1
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New dates will be 
added as the term 
continues, I will 

highlight these in a 
different colour. 

Week Beginning 7th October 2024

Date Event

08.10.24 Reception Phonics Workshop for 
Parents - 3.30pm

10.10.24
5LS Class Assembly 9:05am
 
World Mental Health Day

11.10.24 Year 1&2 Mass 10am

New dates will be 
added as the term 
continues, I will 

highlight these in a 
different colour. 

Week Beginning 21st October 2024

Date Event

24.10.24
4SM Class Assembly 9:05am

Parents Evening 

25.10.24

Half Term Begins 

Whole School Mass 10am

Fire Safety Day/Afternoon

Week Beginning 14th October 2024

Date Event

14.10.24 5LW Stay and Pray

15.10.24 5LS Stay and Pray

17.10.24 4DS Class Assembly 9:05am

18.10.24 Reception and Year 6 Mass
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Tea, Coffee, Sugar - Week beginning 30th September
Tins, Pasta, Rice - Week beginning 7th October

Toiletries - Week beginning 14th October
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Readers of 
the Week

Nursery Lily

RLS Mila-Mae

RNE Alfie

Y1SH Harriet

Y1LB Jaxon

Y2JL Jessica

Y2AL Luke

Y3HB Annie

Y3LH James

Y4DS Kiana

Y4SM Anopa

Y5LW Amelia

Y5LS Samson

Y6GB Declan

Y6DF James

Hot Chocolate 
Friday Winner

Nursery Rudy & Caleb

RLS Honey

RNE Ocean

Y1SH Harper

Y1LB Leo

Y2JL River

Y2AL Alise

Y3HB Parker

Y3LH Sam

Y4DS Thomas

Y4SM Hollie

Y5LW India

Y5LS Evianna

Y6GB Leila

Y6DF Jemima
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Writing Star

Nursery Caitlyn

RLS Ophelia

RNE Lilianna

Y1SH Isabella

Y1LB Cole

Y2JL Harry

Y2AL Evie-Rose

Y3HB Kingsley

Y3LH Raya-Mae

Y4DS Clark

Y4SM Noah

Y5LW Daisy

Y5LS Mia-Bella

Y6GB Gustavo

Y6DF Emily

Maths Star

Nursery Marnie

RLS Aryel

RNE Christoforos

Y1SH Sienna Rose

Y1LB Michael

Y2JL Lin Xi

Y2AL Rosie

Y3HB Jacob

Y3LH Emmanuel

Y4DS Daley

Y4SM Riley

Y5LW Noah R

Y5LS Lola

Y6GB Ralph

Y6DF Evie
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Religious Education 

 Mass Times: 
Saturday Vigil: 5.30pm 

Sunday: 10.30am 

Mass Times  

Our Parish Priest is Father B. Wilson. We are 
thrilled to have Father C supporting our parish 
and school as Father Wilson recovers from his 

illness.
 

Class Masses will continue weekly on a Friday 
at 10am Mass. 

Prayer of the Week  

   Sacramental Programme   
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Attendance 

Whole School 96.15% 3HB 94.5%

Nursery 92.1% 3LH 90.9%

RLS 93.8% 4DS 98.9%

RNE 92.1% 4SM 96.7%

Y1SH 80.5% 5LW 100%

Y1LB 90.6% 5LS 90.8%

Y2JL 93.5% 6GB 97.8%

Y2AL 90% 6DF 94.1%
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Nursery

We enjoyed a lovely nature walk around our school grounds this week. 
We loved seeing the duck and chickens and exploring the school allotment. 

In Phonics we have sang the Nursery rhyme ‘Humpty Dumpty’ we have loved making 
actions to this rhyme and we are really working hard to recognise rhyming words and 

hear initial sounds in words and counting syllables. 

In Maths, we have identified matching pairs of buttons and shoes with details. 
We have focused on the mathematical vocabulary- matching, pairs, same and different.

On Thursday we took part in National Poetry Day and performed ‘Autumn Colours’ on 
our very own stage area. It was lovely morning and the children all joined in so well.

Next week in phonics we are focusing on the rhyme ‘The Wheels on the bus’ and will 
continue our work on ‘Funnybones’ and ‘Our Bodies’.

Question- What did Humpty Dumpty sit on?

Reception

We have enjoyed another great week in Reception!
In maths, we have continued our learning on comparing amounts and sorting 
rules. The children have been using the vocabulary ‘more’ and ‘fewer’. 

In Literacy, we have began our new class book “The Leaf Thief?” We have 
been immersing ourselves in the story and thinking about the characters and 

setting.
In phonics, we have learnt the phonemes ‘ck’ ‘e’ ‘u’ and ‘r’. We have also 

learnt how to form these letters.
As we came to the end of the week, Reception really enjoyed National Poetry 
Day. The children learnt a poem and performed it on the stage in the outdoor 

area in front of their Year 6 special friends.

Well done Reception!

Question: What happens in Autumn?
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Year 1

Year 2

This week, Year 2 have had a fantastic week producing work for National Poetry Day. We 
read a poem called ‘If you could see laughter’ by Mandy Coe and used this to inspire our 

writing to describe the characters of Inside Out. The children wrote heartfelt poems 
describing when they felt emotions such as joy, envy and anger and we performed them to 
Year 1. Alongside this, we have now finished ‘I Want My Hat Back’ and started our new text 

in English, ‘The Highway Rat’. The children have used hashtags to summarise what they 
have read so far. In Maths, we have been counting in 2s, 5s, 10s and 3s and we are now 
ready to start our learning about Addition and Subtraction next week. In R.E, the children 
responded to a special Psalm about how God is always close using emojis. In History, we 

ordered the key events of the Great Fire of London and in Science, we looked at how 
humans are mammals and compared their needs to other animals. We ended our week 

with a beautiful Celebration of the Word and we created a visual list in Art of where we can 
collect items from to produce artwork. 

Question: Is 27 odd or even? Do we say this number when counting in 3s?

Another week passes and Year 1 have been very busy across the curriculum. In 
English, we started our new book, ‘Pussy cat, pussy cat, where have you been?’ 
linked to our history topic on Monarchy. Children designed their own crown and 
generated adjectives to describe it. In History, we learnt all about Queen Victoria 
and her reign during the Victorian Era. In Maths this week, we finished our work 
on place value, focusing on greater than and less than. In Science we focussed 
on the sense of sound. We had fun trying to identify the sounds we could here 
on a recording. In R.E, we responded to some Scripture about families and 
introduced our next unit. To celebrate National Poetry Day, children had fun 
learning and performing ‘In the Ning Nang Nong’ by Spike Milligan.

Question: How many children did Queen Victoria have?
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Year 3

This week in Year 3 the children were very excited by the ‘Mad Science’ 
assembly on Monday. They had lots of questions to ask afterwards.

In English, the children finished and edited their letters from the bear to their 
family and friends. We also started our new book, ‘Stone Age Boy.’ The children 

had to make predictions about the book based on the first few pages and a 
collection of pictures. They are excited about linking their history knowledge to 

this story. 
In Maths we have completed our Place Value unit and are about to begin our 

Addition and Subtraction unit.
In History, the children learnt about ‘Skara Brae’ in Scotland. This is a place 

where Stone Age houses have been excavated.
Thursday was National  Poetry Day and the children wrote their own based on 
Joseph Coelho’s poem ‘Some Words.’ They then performed their poems in front 

of an audience of Year 3 and 4 children. 
Today Years 3 and 4 went to mass. The theme of the mass was ‘Friends are a 

Gift’. We were proud that our children read loudly and clearly.

Question: What objects were found in the houses at Skara Brae?

 
 

Year 4

We are now halfway through our first term and the children are working hard. 

We have now consolidated our learning on place value in Maths and are starting to begin 
our new topic of Addition and Subtraction. We are also continuing to push on with our 

times tables and will be focusing on the 7s next week.

In English, the children have been creating their own original characters for the story of 
Rock, Paper, Scissors and have been thinking up imaginative back stories and qualities for 
their characters! In History, we looked at slavery and how slaves contributed to Ancient 

Egyptian society through farming and construction work.

The children have really been enjoying their singing lessons with the trust on Wednesday 
mornings, it’s been lovely to hear their talent developing over the weeks! On Thursday, we 

celebrated National Poetry Day by writing and reading our own poems with Year 3 and 
some of the work was absolutely brilliant! Well done to everyone.  

Question: can you name two features of a reptile?
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Year 5
We’ve had a great week this week!
A big well done to 5LW for a magnificent class assembly on Thursday. The children 
showcased their creativity and work brilliantly. We look forward to watching 5LS’ 
assembly next Thursday. The children also enjoyed the ‘Mad Science’ assembly on 
Monday.
This week, in English, we have been working hard to punctuate speech correctly. The 
children have grasped the rules required to create a conversation between 
characters.
In Maths, we have been labelling and exploring number lines then using them to 
compare and order numbers to 1,000,000. 
In Science, we have been researching Isaac Newton and his discoveries. The children 
have created some excellent double page spreads. 
 On Thursday, it was National Poetry Day. The children studied a poem named 
‘Refugees’ by Brian Bilston. This is a reverse poem whereby the meaning of the poem 
changes when read backwards. This fascinated the children and they used the 
structure to produce excellent original poems. A big well done Year 5!

Question: What are the punctuation rules when writing speech?

Year 6

It’s been another great week in Year 6!
In English, we have continued to work through The Final Year, with a focus on the 
use of simple, compound and complex sentences. This has involved analysing pieces 
of writing and then implementing it in our own writing. We have also focused on 
different types of nouns, with the children now confident on spotting and using 
abstract nouns.
In Maths, we have moved on to our addition, subtraction, multiplication and division 
unit. This has involved looking at the rules of divisibility, common factors and 
multiples as well as looking at the properties of prime numbers. The children have all 
flourished in this, and have shown great progress already.
Our History lesson focused on the differences between modern schooling compared 
to the education provided during WWII. We learned that young, male teachers would 
have been enlisted and sent off to fight, whilst other teachers would have been 
evacuated to the countryside with their classes!
 On Thursday, we joined our Special Friends down in Reception to exchange poetry 
readings. We loved Reception’s poem about Autumn and really enjoyed sharing our 
poetry with them!

Question: How can we tell if a number is divisible by 3?


